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2022 THALGARRAH EXCURSION PERMISSION NOTE 
 

Please return permission note to Miss McKerrow by Friday 3 December 2021. 
 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers,  
 
In Term 1 on Thursday 10 – Friday 11 February 2022 students in 5/6H have the fantastic opportunity to 
attend an overnight Team Building Camp at Thalgarrah Environmental Education Centre, near 
Armidale. This camp will be vital for students in Year 5 and 6 to mix together and get to know each 
other at the start of the school year.   
 
The Thalgarrah Centre is renowned for its teambuilding games and activities as well as environmental 
workshops. Students will be accompanied by myself and another staff member from our school. The 
centre will also have qualified teaching staff present to run the programs. The excursion is fully catered 
for (with the exception of the first morning tea and lunch, which children will need to bring with them). 
Accommodation at the centre is in boys and girls lodges. A full list of what to bring on camp will be 
sent home soon. Transport will be by Macphersons Coaches, leaving at 8:00am on the Thursday 25 
February and returning to school at approximately 5pm on Friday 26 February.  
 
The cost of the excursion (Food, accommodation, transport and educational program) is $110. We 
have been advised by the Education Centre that this price may increase by approximately $5 when 
the 2022 prices are finalised. We will advise you if the price increases slightly.  
 
A $50 deposit is required initially and the remainder of the excursion cost after the deposit can be 
paid in instalments. Alternatively, you may wish to pay the entire $110 as a lump sum. Any DEPOSITS 
should be paid at the School Office during normal school hours or online.  
 
FULL payment is required by Monday 7 February 2021. 
 
If you need assistance with finances for this excursion, please contact the school ASAP to discuss 
options.   
  
We look forward to working with you to enable your child to take part in this fantastic excursion. 
Medical forms and packing information will come home with your child early in Term 1.  
 
Thank you,  
 
 
Hannah McKerrow 
5/6H Teacher  



 
 

THALGARRAH EXCURSION PERMISSION NOTE 
 

Return to Class Teacher or mail to school by Friday 3 December 2022 
 
 

I give permission for my child __________________ ______________in class 5/6H to travel by bus and 
attend the Thalgarrah Environmental Education Centre from 10 – 11 February 2022.  
 
 
I understand the cost of the excursion is $110 and may rise slightly when 2022 camp prices are 
confirmed.  
 
 
I understand travel will be by Macphersons Coaches.  
 
 
I give permission for my child to watch movies on the bus with a PG rating. I understand that these will 
be children’s movies carefully selected by staff.   
 
 
I give permission for my child to be given Panadol during camp if deemed necessary by staff.  
 
 
Name of parent/carer: ________________________ 
 
Signature: _________________________________   
 
Date: _____________ 
 
Receipt number if paying online: __________________________ 
 

 
 


